

North High School Student Announcements January 26, 2024

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 1/26 – KATHERINE BRIGGS, & LUCAS OSIER HAPPY BIRTHDAY 1/27 – WYATT CLARKE, DANIEL LUNDGREN, & OLIVIA ROTAR

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 01/28 - MELVIN BLACK, JOSHUA KOEHLER, EMERSON MASTRUD, ISAAC RACH, & SOPHIA SCHULZ

- 1. Hey Fargo North! Do you love animals just as much as us? Well, in that case, we need your help! For the rest of the month of January DECA is raising money for the Homeward Animal Shelter! Stop by the school store to donate a dollar or more to put your pet's name on a dog or cat and we will put it in the window! Swing by any time during the day to help us raise money for the shelter!
- 2. Attention basketball fans: in addition to tonight's school games, the Holy Cross Church League basketball team will be playing at 7PM tonight at Horizon Middle School on court 4. We hope to see you there.
- 3. All parents, staff, and students are invited to attend the next PTSA meeting on Monday, January 29th at 5:30PM in room 102. Attend this meeting and give input on upcoming events and school matters.
- 4. Mark your calendars, everyone! Student Council will be hosting the Winter Snowball dance on Friday, February 9th in the Spartan Dome from 8:30 until 10:30. This is a semi-formal event, and wristbands will be for sale during lunch in the bookkeeper's window attached to the office on February 7th-9th for \$10. They will also be available for \$15 at the door. All semester 2 detentions must be made up to attend. One guest under the age of 20 is allowed per North student, and all guests must bring an ID. Guests must complete a guest form to attend. Forms can be found in the office.
- 5. Iced and hot coffee will be sold during all three lunch runs on Friday of this week for \$3.50. All proceeds will go towards community-based activities for room 613 students.

- 6. Do you have detention hours? Do you have math or science homework? Take advantage of the 2-for-1 special on detention by meeting with a math or science para to serve detention. Here's how it works:
 - Check-in with Mrs. Dura or Ms. Mcgoldrick during an open period.
 - Tell them your first and last name, math class, and teacher.
 - Say you are serving detention.
 - Do your homework for 30 minutes and get help from the para if you need it.
 - 30 minutes homework = 1 hour detention served.
- 7. If you have detention hours, please make sure you have a plan to serve them.
 - They add up and carry over the years. If you want to attend any upcoming dances,
 Prom or walk across the stage at Graduation (your senior year) you MUST have a 0-hour balance.
 - You can check your Detention hour balance on PowerSchool.
 - You can serve detention during period 8 (3:05-3:50 pm) or after school on Tuesdays and Thursdays (3:50-4:45 pm) in room 114. They must stay in detention for the entire time to earn 1 hour towards their total detention hours.
 - You can also work with your principal on additional methods such as: weekly attendance plans, attending Spartan Hour or attending appointments for additional academic support from Mrs. Dura (Math Interventionist) or Ms. Maura (Science Interventionist)